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School year 2023/2024 started off with great momentum! Our first week 
averaged greater attendance than any year yet post-COVID. As is our style, we 
started the first week with “orientation” activities to help the students learn our 
BHA values and practices, since our school is a little different that other schools. 
Students were split into two groups, one of which was asked to tell their story in a 
“Story Robe” project, and the other group was asked to create a SMART goal to start 
to think about making the most out of their time in school this year. Following are 
some descriptions of the projects: 
 
 
Goal Setting 
Students worked on SMART goals. They learned what SMART stands for and how 
this relates to goal setting. We talked about setting goals that are: 
S - specific 
M - measurable 
A - attainable 
R - relevant 
T - timely 
All students set some goals for this school year. Students then created posters that 
represented their goals. The posters included information that stated the goal, the 
steps to reach that goal, and why this goal is important to them.  
 
 

 



Story Robes 
 
As the 2023 School Year begins here at the Buffalo Hide Academy the students 
have diligently begun to engage in telling their story. As has been the tradition for 
the last 13 years at the Academy, students share their life stories and journey in 
both the Written Creation Story Assignment and the more artistic expression form 
of the Story Robe Assignment. Each of these opening assignments allow students to 
tell their stories so that the staff and their peers can better understand who each 
member of the Academy family is, where they’ve come from and what has shaped 
their life so far. This also allows the students to reflect on their personal 
experiences and journey in life to this point, so that they can begin to see 
themselves as an individual who has many valuable experiences and insights into 
the world around them that are worth sharing. These assignments help build an 
accepting and diverse community at the Academy where we better understand the 
myriad of personalities that we share a space with throughout the school year.  
When we understand and know the talents, obstacles faced, and accomplishments 
of those in our community we can build respectful relationships and shared spaces 
to grow as individuals and a community. Below are a few of the Story Robe 
Creations of some of this year’s Academy Students.  
 

 
 
 
 



Charlie’s Report 
 
We’re off to a great start at BHA so far this year. As of today, (9/5/23) we have 90 
students enrolled and all are working toward earning their diplomas. We currently 
have 52 Seniors, 30 Juniors, and 8 Sophomores. We’ll have several students that 
have opportunities to finish throughout the year after each quarter as well. Several 
of our underclassmen have an abundance of credits and may be looking to graduate 
early down the line (we’ll be in touch about that!).  
 
The vibe so far has been awesome. Many students have commented how different it 
feels to go to school at BHA. Many of them report that they simply feel “safe” here. 
Our weekly class meetings on Wednesday afternoons reinforce the values of our 
school community, and it gives us an opportunity to provide invaluable group 
guidance in terms of our mental health goals. Our mental health model is embedded 
within the science of attachment, regulation, and life skills competency and serves 
our community tremendously well.  
 
We lean into creating and maintaining healthy relationships with our students and 
families and recognize those relationships as the medium for which we get 
everything done here. Our coursework and academic classes become easy and 
manageable once we’ve established a healthy and benevolent relationship with 
every student. So as the old saying goes, “so far so good” this year.  
 
Another exciting development for us at BHA is the addition of our new teacher, 
Jake ArrowTop. Jake’s originally from Heart Butte and taught out there for a few 
years, and we were lucky enough to hire him to be our new social studies/English 
instructor. He’s been awesome so far and naturally has a warm and welcoming 
personality. We’re psyched he’s with us now, and we all look forward to collectively 
helping some students and families this year.  

 

 



 
 

Matthew’s Role this Year 
 
Matthew Johnson will be working with building Principals and Directors to help 
implement Restorative Practices.  
 
Restorative practices is a concept that focuses on building and keeping healthy 
relationships to improve school climate.   
 
Following is a simple guide to some of these concepts: 
 

 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 


